
License Plate Locations for Concrete Mixer Trucks and Dump Trucks; HB 2167

HB 2167 adds two exceptions to law requiring a license plate to be attached to the rear 
of a motor vehicle. The bill allows, for concrete mixer trucks, the option to attach a license plate 
to the front of the vehicle rather than to the rear of the vehicle and requires a license plate for a 
dump truck with a gross weight of 26,000 pounds or more to be attached to the front of the 
vehicle. The requirement for a dump truck to display a license plate on the front of the vehicle 
does not apply to a vehicle registered as a farm truck.

The bill  requires  a  law enforcement  officer  to  issue a  warning citation  to  anyone in 
violation of the new dump truck license plate location requirement until January 1, 2022.
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